
 

 

DATE: October 7, 2020  

  

TO: Jay Guffey, Engineering Supervisor 

 

FROM: Gwen Carter, M/WBE Compliance Officer 

  

DEPARTMENT: Water Resources 

 

SUBJECT: Contract # 2020-020 Sanitary Sewer and Water Line Rehabilitation 2020 

  

The M/WBE Office reviewed the proposal submitted by CaJeen Construction and Rehabilitation 

Services, Inc. to determine compliance with the City’s M/WBE Program Plan. Goals established 

for the project were MBE 7% and WBE 12%.  The contractor did not achieve the goals; however, 

it demonstrated sufficient Good Faith Efforts to try to meet the Goals.     

 

CaJeen Construction and Rehabilitation Services, Inc. proposed to subcontract $2,006,400.33 or 

18% of the total contract value ($11,146,668.50) to the following M/WBE firms. 

 

 

 

ID 

 

 

Firm Name 

 

 

County 

 

Work 

Description  

 

Dollar  

Value 

 

 

Percentage 

 

MBE 

 

Mayes Landscaping  

 

Guilford 

 

Asphalt Patching 

 

$891,773.48 

 

8% 

 

MBE 

 

Cinda Corp 

 

Davie 

 

Concrete 

 

$111,466.69 

 

1% 

 

WBE 

 

CMT 

 

Guilford 

Manhole 

Rehabilitation 

 

$1,002,400.17 

 

9% 

 

 

Please be reminded that during the performance of the contract, if there are changes, the M/WBE 

Office must be notified in writing in advance of making any such changes.  
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